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Hi All, 

                                           Welcome back to Term 2! 

During the holiday we received the news that our STEM works were finished and we 

could access and use our downstairs areas. We had new furniture delivered during 

the break and staff worked tirelessly to set up areas to enable students to start the 

term in their new spaces.  

It was really fantastic to see the excitement on students faces as they entered the 

new areas. Students spent Tuesday learning how to use the new spaces and there is 

a great sense of pride in the changes within our school. Please pop in at drop off 

time and check out the downstairs areas – they have been completely transformed. 

On entering our teaching areas you are met with two quotes painted onto the wall. 

These inspirational quotes were painted by Bridget Mooney, Karen Mooney’s 

daughter. We thank her for her time and effort in creating these beautiful art works. 

Please take a moment to read the quotes and discuss them with your child. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please let us know what you think of our new areas – we are keen to hear your 

feedback! 

Regards, 

Debbie Grzeczkowski  

Principal 
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Harvest time in the garden 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Students from Mr Webster’s class started our Harvest Stall to sell our garden produce. Thank 

you to all students, families and staff who supported it with donations, we hope you enjoyed 

eating our fresh and tasty organic produce. The Harvest Stall will be continuing this term 

every Thursday selling produce and plants, all donations will support O’Sullivan Beach 

Primary School National Tree Day event. 

August 2nd we will be participating in Planet Ark National Tree Day to beautify and increase 

the biodiversity of our school. All students will participate in planting and learning about our 

unique O’Sullivan Beach ecosystem. If you would like to be involved, or have some skills or 

knowledge to share please contact Mr Watson. 

 

 

 

 
Ruby Saltbush 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Camp Medication & Plans  
 
Please make sure that all medical plans have been 
updated for children who are going on camp. 
 
Forms along with a letter were sent home in the 
first week of April to those of you who this 
affects. 
 
Please note that students who do not have a 
current plan (updated within the last 12 months) 
and medication that is correctly labelled will not 
be going on camp. No refunds will be given. 
 
It is a Department requirement that plans are 
updated annually. 
 
We appreciate your understanding and support in 
providing the appropriate care to our students. 
 

 

Mother’s Day Stall 
 

Envelopes for the Mother’s Day stall were sent 
home this week. 
 
Students will be able to visit the stalls on Monday 
and Tuesday 7th and 8th of May to purchase a gift 
for that special lady in their life. 
 
Prices will range from $1.00 to $10.00  

School Photos 
 

Photos will be taken on Thursday 24th May. 
 
Envelopes will be sent home soon with all of the 
information on the packages available. 
 
Spare and family envelopes will be in the front 
office. 

Coles Sports for Schools 
 
 
Thank you for the fantastic response to this 
promotion. 
 
We are still counting the vouchers but have 
already submitted 30,000 so we will be getting 
some great sports gear for our school. 
 
Although the vouchers have finished in store we 
are still accepting them ς the close off date for 
this is the 31st of May so please hand them in 
before this date. 

         

Governing Council News 
 
The next Governing Council Meeting is on Monday 21st 

of May at 3:30pm in the Staff Room.  

Visitors are more than welcome. 

Jason Lange 

Governing Council Chairperson. 

 

 

School Jumpers 
 
We have a large number of jumpers in the second 
hand clothing at the moment. 
 
If your child needs a jumper / jacket for these chilly 
mornings remember that this clothing is available for a 
gold coin donation, please call into the front office and 
take a look.  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

DIARY DATES 
 

 
 
Week 2 Monday 7th May  Motherôs Day Stall 
  Tuesday 8th May  Motherôs Day Stall 
  Wednesday 9th May Year 4 ï 7ôs Arbury Park Camp Starts 
  Friday 11th May  Year 4 ï 7ôs Arbury Park Camp Ends 
 
Week 3 Tuesday 15th May  Assembly 
  Tues 15th ï Thurs 17th Naplan Tests 
  Friday 18th May  Naplan Catch Up 
 
Week 4 Monday 21st May  Governing Council 3.30pm 
  Thursday 24th May  School Photos 
  
 
 
 
 
   
 

 

 Welcome Cherinah 
 

Hi my name is Cherinah Adderton. I am the new  

Aboriginal Education Teacher (AET) at the 

school. I will also be teaching in the Green 1 

class (Miss Knoxõs) every Friday.  

 

Teaching is a passion of mine because I believe 

educating children is a significant cause in this 

world.  I have worked with Indig enous families 

and children for many years and I hope to 

strengthen the Indigenous identity of our 

school. 

 

A little about me: I have a 3 -year-old daughter 

who takes up most of my free time, although, 

some hobbies I enjoy are camping with the 

family, cooki ng, yoga and going for walks with 

our dog.  
 

I am really looking f orward to working with 

everyone. 
 

  


